
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil:	 4:30 p.m.
Sunday:	 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
	 11:30 a.m.
	 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday:	 7:30 a.m.
Friday:	 7:30 a.m. & 8:15 a.m.
Saturday:	 8:15 a.m. followed by 
	 Marian Devotions &
	 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday:	 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin:	 Due by Noon 
	 on Monday.
Monthly Report:	 Due by the 12th 
	 of each month.

Parish Office:	 471-7741
Fax:	 471-0363
School Office:	 251-1276
Fax:	 251-6428
E-mail:	 parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site:	 www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

•	 Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

•	 In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our Mission
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n g  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those 
who may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. 
Someone will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office 
when a member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.

ST. DOMINIC CHURCH	 CINCINNATI, OHIO

MARCH 12, 2017
SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT

MONDAY – MARCH 13 – LENTEN WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Marie Davis (ANN) 

TUESDAY – MARCH 14 – LENTEN WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 John Connor

WEDNESDAY – MARCH 15 – LENTEN WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Russell Henderson
	 8:00 A.M.-NOON 	 Adoration

THURSDAY – MARCH 16 – LENTEN WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Marvin White

FRIDAY – MARCH 17 – LENTEN WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Patricia Kraft
	 8:15 A.M.	 Charles Linder

SATURDAY – MARCH 18 – LENTEN WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 8:15 A.M.	 Tim Dellbrugge (BR)
	 After Mass: 	 Marian Devotions and Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 Joyce Roell

SUNDAY – MARCH 19 – THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT
	 7:30 A.M.	 For Our Parishioners
	 9:30 A.M.	 Patricia Jasper
	 11:30 A.M.	 Sandra Schroeder Boyle
	 7:00 P.M.	 Jim Raikus 

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the soul of Katherina Koch, who died this past 
week. May she rest in the peace of the Lord.

JOIN US TO PRAY THE STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
AFTER THE FISH FRY!

In the Stations of the Cross, a most beloved Catholic 
devotion, we prayerfully remember the final hours of 
Jesus’ life on earth. Praying the Stations enables us 
to walk with our Lord in prayerful gratitude, wonder 
and awe. Stations begin at 7:00 p.m. in church and 
our prayer lasts approximately 30 minutes. 

“THE LIGHT IS ON FOR YOU”
Parish Penance Service on Tuesday, March 14 at 7:00 p.m.

Following the Penance Service, Fr. Jim and Fr. Chris 
will be in the confessional until 9:00 p.m.

RCIA NEWS
Following the Rite of Sending on Sunday, March 5 at the 9:30 a.m. 
Mass, members of St. Dominic who are preparing for full reception 
into the church participated in the Archdiocesan Rite of Election at St. 
Peter in Chains Cathedral. In this rite those who are not yet Baptized 
(Catechumens) were presented to Bishop Binzer and following the 
testimony of their godparents and sponsors, they were declared to be 
members of The Elect, those to be initiated into the Sacred Mysteries 
via Baptism, Confirmation and receiving their First Eucharist at the 
upcoming Easter Vigil. For those already baptized as Christians 
or as Catholics, but not been fully initiated via First Eucharist and 
Confirmation, the Bishop celebrated the Call to Continuing Conversion. 
Based on the testimony of their sponsors, these Candidates for 
full communion with the church have been declared candidates to 
receive the remaining sacraments of initiation at the Easter Vigil. St. 
Dominic Parish congratulates Josephine Cox, Elizabeth Kennedy 
and Chelsea Zoecklein as well as their godparents and sponsors. We 
look forward to welcoming you to the Eucharistic table this Easter! 

SECOND WEEK OF LENT 
ENCOUNTER NUTRITION

We encounter Evelina in Zambia as she and other mothers in her 
community learn new ways to provide nutritious meals for their 
growing children and families. How do we ensure that those who are 
hungry have not only food but true nourishment? Visit crsricebowl.
org for more.

Our next Community Dinner is scheduled for 
March 16 in O’Connor Hall from 5:00 p.m. until 6:30 p.m. 

Hope to see everyone there!!!



SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT	 MARCH 12, 2017

ST. DOMINIC PARISH ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The St. Dominic Parish St. Vincent de Paul Conference which 
serves ALL the people in our territory which includes most of Delhi, 
Sedamsville and Riverside would like to recruit some new members.
Since the need for help has increased over the last decade, so have 
the calls to the St. Dominic Parish St. Vincent de Paul hotline for food, 
furniture and clothing as well as utility and rent assistance. 
Because of the increased need and calls, we need more members 
in our St. Vincent de Paul conference who are capable of and willing 
to make house calls. This is both a challenging and a rewarding 
opportunity for the volunteers. Volunteers need to be able to drive 
and should have at least limited computer skills. 
Since most of the St. Vincent de Paul work is done during the day, this 
is a great opportunity for a retired person who wants to remain active. 
It is also a good opportunity for married couples because Vincentians 
always work in pairs. 
Training is provided. Members answer phone calls received on the St. 
Dominic St. Vincent de Paul hotline from their homes for a week at a 
time about once every six (6) weeks.
The St. Dominic St. Vincent de Paul Conference has weekly meetings 
on Monday evenings from 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. to discuss the activities of 
the previous week.
Please leave your name and phone number at the parish office 471-
7741 if you want more information. There is a discernment period to 
ensure a good fit before making a final commitment.

CELEBRATION OF THE FEAST OF ST. JOSEPH
Our St. Joseph celebration will take place on Saturday, March 18. We 
will begin serving at 5:30 p.m. The St. Joseph Table tradition began 
in Italy in the Middle Ages, as a way of honoring and thanking St. 
Joseph for his intercession. If you have a devotion to St. Joseph or 
have asked him to intercede, come and join the celebration in his 
honor. Of course, you don’t need to have a special devotion to St. 
Joseph to join us for a great time. Since the St. Joseph dinner is on 
Saturday and the rules of abstinence do not apply, as they did in Italy 
when the tradition began, we will be serving meatballs with the meal, 
even though the purest of St. Joseph Day celebrations continue to 
be meatless. 
Due to the nature of the dinner, and the overwhelming response in 
the past, we need to know the approximate number attending, and 
we do find it necessary to limit the number. Please RSVP as soon as 
possible to Deacon Mark at 471-7741, ext. 415. We are asking for a 
donation of $10 per adult and $5 per child to cover the cost of food, 
soft drinks and coffee. Diners may bring their own wine if they like. 
Vive San Giuseppe!

Thank COD St. Dominic Fish Frydays are back! 
Where: O’Connor Hall
Dates: March 17, 24, 31 and April 7, 2017
Time: 5:00 – 8:00 p.m.
Dine in or carry out.
Make sure to come out on St. Patrick’s Day to celebrate in style 
with Nash FM – Cincinnati’s newest country station. They will 
have their street members along with their mascot and you will 
be able to win fun prizes!
Can’t wait to catch you there!

GOLDENAIRES
Spring is almost upon us. Time to clean off those closet shelves and 
clean out those drawers. Find those items you need to get rid of and 
update them by choosing someone else’s item you like even better. 
OR just come join the fun on Monday, March 20 and watch others 
trade their trash for a treasure. Bring your lunch to O’Connor Hall at 
11:30 a.m. Drinks will be provided, so call 922-6993 (Joan Wichmann) 
and leave your name to reserve a spot. There is no charge for this 
event. You may bring up to 5 items to trade.

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

Offertory Collection Week of 3/5/17:	 $	 31,562

FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2016-JUNE 30, 2017

Actual Year to Date:	 $	701,045
Year-to-Date Budget: 	 $	713,550
Under Budget by:	  -$	 12,505

Thank you for your support of our Parish.

May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS RAFFLE – The St. Dominic-Delhi 
Knights of Columbus will be at the doors of church after all Masses 
the weekends of March 11-12 and March 18-19 selling chances for 
their annual charity fund raiser raffle. Tickets are $5.00 each for a 
chance to win twenty-five cash prizes, with a total payout of over 
$100,000.00. All the money that the council raises with this 
raffle will be used for their charitable works in the parish and 
community. Envelopes will also be available if you would like to take 
a ticket and return it in the collection basket the following weekend. 
The Knights thank you in advance for supporting this important fund 
raiser.



LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR MARCH 18 & 19

 
SERVERS 

SCHEDULE
GIFT BEARERS LECTORS 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Madisyn Heideman
Anna Railey    

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Matthew Walter
Adam Kent Sharon Ochs Mike and Martha Queenan

Mary Rose Kremer, Judy Luebbe, 
Mary Jo Reiners, Louise Shields, 
Matt Shields, Pat Cusick, Bill Inskeep

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday Jason Childs

Luke Schwartz Joe and Lois Scherer Jim Carroll
Evan Honnert, Grant Honnert, 
Cookie Lamphier, Brenda Fields, 
Bobbie Honnert

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday Maddie Baker

Maddie Biggs Luebbering Family Jennie Jacobs

Peter Gibbs, Analise Kandra, 
Collin Kandra, Luke Kandra, 
Jerry Luebbering, Andrea Moeder, 
Joann Smiths

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday Audrey 

Folzenlogen
Jenna Sullivan

Joe and Mary Lynn 
Knochelman Erin Sunderman

Meg Morris, Patrick Morris, 
Carol Niehaus, Gordon Yetter, Kayla 
Hess, Olivia Hess, 
Kathleen Meltebrink

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday  Mike Fitzpatrick John Klopp

ST. DOMINIC KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS REPAIR AFFAIR – Need 
some leaves raked, gutters cleaned, or some small repair job done 
around the house? Are you by yourself, can’t do it anymore, or just 
need a hand? The St. Dominic Knights of Columbus are ready to 
help!! The Knights are holding a “Repair Affair” in early May. If you 
need assistance with any small job, or if you have expertise in an area 
of repair and would like to volunteer, please email Grand Knight Steve 
Schenkel at Sgschenkel61@gmail.com with your name, address, 
phone number and a description of what you would like done by 
March 31 and we will get back to you. The Knights are looking forward 
to working with you. 

MISCELLANEOUS

NOTES OF GRATITUDE CONCERT – You are invited to join the 
Mount St. Joseph University community for a special concert on 
Sunday, March 19, 2:00 p.m. in Mater Dei Chapel. Held on the feast 
day of St. Joseph, the patron saint of the Mount, “Notes of Gratitude” 
is a free concert in honor of an alum’s love of music and place. Mary 
Sue O’Connor Thompson, a 1955 graduate, generously donated a 
grand piano to the Mount in praise of the education she received as 
a student. A music major, Thompson spent most of her adult life as a 
piano teacher in Lexington, Kentucky. The concert will include such 
selections as “Wedding Day at Troldhaugen” and “Ashes to Ashes” 
will be played by Mount students, faculty and other community 
members. The piano resides in the Mater Dei Chapel, an exquisite 
place of worship that holds beautifully crafted pieces by former Mount 
art faculty and students. A small reception will be held after the event. 
If you wish to attend or would like more information, please send an 
email to piano.recital@msj.edu.

SHREK THE MUSICAL JR. – Our Lady of Victory presents Shrek the 
Musical Jr. on March 23, 24 and 25. Show times are Thursday, Friday 
at 7:00 p.m. and Saturday at 1:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. Tickets are 
$9 for adults, $5 for children/seniors. Tickets available online (www.
olvmusical.com) until the day of the show, by calling 347-2072 or at 
the door. 

CATHOLIC ALUMNI CLUB is dining out on Sunday, March 19, 5:30 
p.m. at Greyhound Tavern (2500 Dixie Highway, Ft. Mitchell). Single 
Catholics invited. Call Don at 574-8573 for more information.

PERMANENT DIACONATE INFORMATIONAL MEETING – Deacon 
Mark Machuga, Director of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati Diaconate 
will be hosting an information meeting on the Permanent Diaconate 
for men of the Archdiocese and their wives who might want to know 
more about the diaconate. The meeting will be on Tuesday, April 4, 
7:00 p.m. at St. Ignatius. Contact Deacon Mark Machuga at 421-
3131, ext. 3641 to reserve a spot or for more information.

LIVE THE FAITH LADIES LUNCHEON – Come be encouraged 
in your Catholic Faith at the “LIVE the FAITH” Ladies Luncheon 
Wednesday, April 19 at the Western Hills Country Club. Father Alex 
McCullough, parochial vicar at St. Ignatius Loyola, will share his 
thoughts on how we can all actively live the faith in our daily lives. 
This is not a fund raiser, but rather an opportunity to learn more about 
the outstanding educational opportunities, speakers and resources 
available to you through the Athenaeum of Ohio. Cost is $30 per 
person. Online registration at http://www.mtsm.org/WHLL/ or call the 
Athenaeum Advancement Office at 233-6113. Please RSVP by April 
10. Last year’s luncheon sold out!

ELDER SUMMER CAMPS – Elder High School is offering enrichment 
and athletic camps throughout the summer in a variety of interests. 
The Enrichment Camp is taught by skilled teachers in their respective 
field. Athletic camps are led by head coaches, current Elder athletes, 
and alumni who are playing at the collegiate and professional levels. 
Don’t wait, summer camp registration is first-come, first-served 
and fill up quickly! Visit www.elderhs.org/SummerCamps for more 
information.

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR SUNDAY, MARCH 19
1st Reading: Exodus 17:3-7 

2nd Reading: Romans 5:1-2, 5-8
Gospel: John 4:5-42



 LENTEN LECTURE SERIES
“RENEWING OUR DISCIPLESHIP”

This Wednesday, our presenter will be Reverend Ray Kellerman. Fr. Kellerman is a gifted preacher, nationally 
known for his work in evangelization. He was raised in Delhi, attending Our Lady of Victory and Elder. He was 
ordained in 1973, and has been engaged in a wide variety of ministries, including 9 years as a religion teacher at 
Purcell and Our Lady of the Angels. He was associate Pastor at St. Cecilia, St. Clare and St. Susanna Parishes. 
He has been pastor at Nativity of Our Lord, St. Richard of Chichester, associate judge of the Tribunal and finally, 
pastor of Holy Trinity Parish for the past 17 years.

Wednesday, March 15, 7:00-8:30 p.m., in Church
    Fr. Ray Kellerman, Renewing our Discipleship through Transformation
Wednesday, March 22, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., in Church
    Fr. Jim Schutte, Renewing our Discipleship through Mercy, Be Merciful as Your Heavenly Father is Merciful
Wednesday, March 29, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., in Church
    Bishop Joe Binzer, Renewing Our Discipleship through Reflecting on Events in One’s Life: 
    What I’ve Learned in Following Jesus
Wednesday, April 5, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., 
    Fr. Bob Hater, Renewing our Discipleship through Finding God in the Stories of our Lives: 
    Reflections on the Family

Please join us for all or at least some of the wonderful opportunities awaiting us this Lent!


